

Sedalia Business Women

June/July, 2020 Newsletter

www.sedaliabwm.org

June 4 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> June 4 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

July 2 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> July 2 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Meeting
Location
Sedalia
Country Club

Welcome!
We're glad
you're here. If
you are new to
SBW or
considering
joining, we
invite you to
speak to our
Membership
Chairman
Betty
Albrecht.

JUNE/JULY BIRTHDAYS

June 5	Emily Schmidt
June 14	Dianne Simon
June 17	Sally Lockett
June 17	Penny Taylor
June 19	Linda Fisher
June 17	Penny Taylor
June 25	Cheryl Ames
June 28	Patricia Monsees
July 1	Sheri Matz
July 9	Cathy Hammons
July 10	Joyce Grinstead
	Karen Steele
July 15	Sue Parrish
July 16	Carmon Loveland
	Jean Boston
July 29	LaSondra Marsch

FRIENDSHIP LUNCHEONS

Friendship luncheons are being held as a location is determined to be available for our group. If interested in attending, contact any of those that regularly attend.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Due to COVID pandemic, until further notice, events have been suspended.

DUES REMINDER

Reminder that dues of \$62 are due. If you have not paid them you can mail to Della Schnakenberg, 3402 S. Park Ave., Sedalia, MO 65301.

MEMBER NOTES

Article from Anne Hamilton's Sedalia BPW scrap book dating back to 1927. Below is an excerpt of the article published in the Sedalia Capital dated July 8, 1927.

"BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL WOMEN ADDRESSED BY O. B. POUNDSTONE"

AN EXCELLENT SUGGESTION.

O. B. Poundstone made an excellent suggestion recently when, in an address before the Business and Professional Women's club, he urged the establishment of more parks in Sedalia.

Her is a matter that has frequently been commented on both by Sedalians and by strangers—and with a few exceptions, it would seem, public action is in favor of such move.

Mr. Poundstone did not urge the establishment of other parks similar in size to Liberty Park, but rather smaller parks scattered throughout the city; a block or a half block in size, adequately shaded, to which families in the neighborhood could take themselves for a short while each day or as often as they might choose.

Perhaps community centers would be a better name for such places, for that would be their real function, it would seem. Such parks could be used for outings, picnics and other similar occasions and would prove a real convenience to those who would prefer something in that line and those who wish to avoid a long trip to Liberty Park.

Many other cities have such parks or community centers and with few exceptions, all are well patronized. When any project comes up in which the neighborhood is interested, people

MEMBER NOTES - Cont'd

turn to the community park as a place to hold their meetings.

Sedalia can make a good use of five or six such parks. Establish one on southwest Sedalia, another in south Sedalia somewhere along Kentucky or Osage avenues, another in southeast Sedalia, another in East Sedalia somewhere in the neighborhood of Broadway and Engineer and still another in northeast Sedalia.

It appears that Mr. Poundstone's suggestion can be fulfilled at slight cost and that Sedalia should lose no time in the attainment of such a park system.

Denise Jaegers is a new grandmother of a cute little baby boy! Congratulations Denise!

We would like to extend our sympathies to the following members at the loss of a family member:

Shirley McCown - granddaughter

SBW meets monthly on the first Thursday at the Sedalia Country Club. For more information, find Sedalia Business Women on:

Facebook: Sedalia Business Women www.sedaliaBWM.org www.businesswomenmo.org.

If you have any news for the newsletter please email me at kgk45220@moval.edu, or you can call me at 221-1266.

Katie Kirby